    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                       July 13, 2021
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler, Brandon Shortt and John Schweigert. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, John Lurk, David Van Leer, TJ Garbs, Sheriff Gary Stolzer and Major Jason Schott.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the June Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman John Schweigert, seconded by Alderman Chris Basler.
Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Alderman Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 07/07/2021.
Sheriff Stolzer and Major Schott presented a new crime fighting technology product from a company called Flock Safety. It is a camera system featuring public and private partnerships, vehicle fingerprint technology which is infrastructure free as well as simple and affordable. Sheriff Stolzer stated that while video surveillance cameras are not reliable, this is the first product that he is excited about endorsing. Major Schott demonstrated the capabilities on his laptop and distributed packets of information to the Board showing the operational function and benefits. The investment is $2,500.00 for each camera with a one-time pole installation fee of $250.00 and a $2,500.00 maintenance fee per year, with a minimum 2-year contract. The technology is wireless, and information collected is stored in the cloud for 30 days then purged. Flock Safety replaces any damaged equipment. Major Schott will have Flock Safety contact the City to set up an analysis for recommendations. Sheriff Stolzer and Major Schott left the meeting at 7:30 PM.

David Van Leer and TJ Garbs presented the Board with a Summary of Findings, Conclusions and Recommendations from the Draft Copy of the Water System Engineering Report prepared for the City of Bloomsdale to be submitted to the Missouri Department of Natural Resources. The Mayor stated that his main focus at this time is the installation of the multi-leg storage tank. An estimated cost of $1,088,000.00 was previously given for a 200,000-gallon tank. The Board had a discussion and concluded that it would be in the best interest of the City to move ahead with a 250,000-gallon tank. Cochran stated that it is economical to install a bigger tank, as the cost will not be much higher. They briefly touched on the inquiry from the Board as to whether it would be beneficial to leave the current standpipe. It would only be more maintenance and a source for contamination. They advised demolition and the Board agreed. A motion to move ahead with a 250,000-gallon tank was made by Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by Brandon Shortt. John Schweigert, aye; Monica Rozier, aye; Chris Basler, aye and Brandon Shortt, aye. Cochran stated that to construct a water tank in 2022, the job will have to be put out for bids this winter. The project will require a minimum of .23 acres and Water Superintendent John Lurk will work on acquiring the necessary acreage. Cochran will provide the surveying when the time comes. The multi-leg tank will be elevated approximately 80 feet, not much higher than the current standpipe. Seeing that this project will take some time, there was a discussion on moving ahead with Project 2: distribution improvements at Highway Y & St. Agnes Drive. This can certainly happen, as well as moving ahead with Projects 3 and 4. Cochran will submit a proposal for a subdivision platte, design and permitting for the Tank and Projects 2, 3 and 4. David and TJ left the meeting at 8:20 PM. Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to approve a water and sewer rate increase, seconded by Alderman Shortt. John Schweigert, aye; Monica Rozier, aye; Chris Basler, aye; Brandon Shortt, aye. The increase will be as follows: Water - $17.50 minimum 2000 gallons; $5.00 per thousand. Sewer - $23.00 minimum 2000 gallons; $4.00 per thousand.
Mayor Monia reported that the handrail and walkway work is complete at the Treatment Plant and the painting will happen within the next week. A pump motor went out July 7th and Bruce Terry helped replace it Friday, July 9th. There was a spare motor on hand for just this reason and another will be ordered to replace the spare. The basketball court will be resurfaced this fall so a proper pickle ball court can be created. In the meantime, Clerk Randoll will put the net up so people can get some use out of it before next season. July is pay increase time for salaried City Employees. Mayor Monia proposed to increase Lynnette Randoll, John Lurk, Ron Berkbuegler and Jim Deimund an average of approximately 3%. Alderman John Schweigert made a motion to approve this action, seconded by Alderman Rozier. The Motion was unanimously approved. Gegg Excavating recently made a private sewer connection for a home on St. Agnes Drive and the ground has settled. Clerk Randoll will contact Mr. Gegg to address the issue.
Clerk’s Notes: Two Building Permits were signed for Z&Z Investments for Clement Road. The annual Sewer Connection Fee in the amount of $535.61 was paid to DNR June 17, 2021. The annual Primacy Fee in the amount of $885.18 was paid as well on June 24, 2021. Clerk Randoll submitted a completed Vendor Input Application to the Missouri Office of Administration in anticipation of the 2021 Rescue Plan Funds. Jeremy Tanz with SEMO Regional Planning has done a wonderful job of keeping Cities informed. The Financial Report was completed by HSB Advisors, LLC and submitted to the Missouri State Auditor by email Wednesday, June 30, 2021. Clerk Randoll will be out of town from July 31 through August 5. Notice will be posted.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM, seconded by Alderman Shortt. The motion was unanimously approved.
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